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March 8, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration is a proposed ordinance repealing restrictive load limits on eleven King County bridges, and adopting a restrictive maximum load limit for King County’s Wagners Bridge, over the North Fork of the Snoqualmie River.  After introduction of proposed ordinance, the King County Hearing Examiner will set the required public hearing on the proposed bridge load limits recommendation by the Department of Transportation, Road Services Division (RSD).  The procedure for adopting vehicular load limits for bridges is in accordance with King County Code (KCC) 14.16 and the Revised Code of Washington (RCW) Sections 36.75.270 and 46.44.080, which establishes the authority of the King County Council and the county Road Engineer to limit the weight of vehicles traveling on King County bridges.  
Historically, King County has established and adopted vehicle load limits in accordance with the KCC and RCW because this process is efficient and promotes consistency in setting restrictions.  There are no alternatives for the setting of maximum vehicle load limits on King County bridges, except as allowed under KCC 14.16.010B giving authority to the county Road Engineer to impose interim restrictions effective for up to one year.  

Wagners Bridge is currently regulated with interim load limits that have been in effect since March 15, 2005.  With the expiration of the interim restrictions on March 15, 200, I am requesting that the King County Council take action as soon as possible to adopt the load limit into King County Code.  Eleven other King County bridges have been upgraded, rehabilitated, or replaced and so the special load limits currently specified in KCC 14.16 can be entirely repealed.  The bridges affected by this proposed ordinance are listed in Table 1, enclosed with this letter.   

After introduction of the ordinance the Hearing Examiner will establish a public hearing date and post the notice on site at either end of the Wagners Bridge.  It is not unusual for opponents to appear at the public hearing or make their opposition known to the RSD before the hearing as a result of seeing the notice.  Any opposition to the proposed ordinance will be investigated and the Hearing Examiner will incorporate any opposition arguments into final recommendations to the King County Council.  Recommendations of the Hearing Examiner can be appealed to the King County Council per KCC 14.40.

I recommend the King County Council adopt this ordinance.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director



   Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Linda Dougherty, Division Director, Road Services Division (RSD), DOT

Paulette Norman, P.E., County Road Engineer, RSD, DOT

Rick Brater, P.E., Manager, Engineering Services Section (ESS), RSD, DOT

Jim Markus, Managing Engineer, Bridge and Structural Design Unit, ESS, RSD, DOT

Kelly R. Whiting, P.E., Supervising Engineer, ESS, RSD, DOT

Jesse Jose, Senior Engineer, Bridge and Structural Design Unit, ESS, RSD, DOT

Nicole Keller, Vacations and Boundaries Engineer, ESS, RSD, DOT

